
  

 
 

Brothers in Christ, 
 

We Here we go!!!  The Knights continue to shine at Seton. 
Our first Fish Fry of the season is in the history books, we 
served 765 dinners from 4:30 - 6:30 PM -- that's six meals 
a minute!!! You can't even get a fast food joint to do 
that!  Planning and execution is the name of the 
game!   The team at the Carryout table were overwhelmed 
serving 88 meals in the first hour!  Every worker Friday 
night should be proud of the service they gave, from the 
prep/closing team, to Jesse and the fryers (thanks Luke), 
window guys, serving line, desserts and coffee folks.  All 
guided by the Holy Spirit to give a little more.   
 

We will continue, but it is hard work for the core team 
working nearly everyday to do countless details to make it  
happen.  Even as tired as we are, our goal was met to bring 
back the people and the fellowship to our vibrant parish  
community of Christ.  Our Council will always strive to 
put the parish first.   
 

Remember, everyone is invited to attend both the monthly 
Membership and Business meetings to see how the  
programs are proposed, voted on, passed, planned, budget-
ed, and executed.  This is your Council--get involved!! 
You are never too young or too old to make a difference.   
 
Vivat,  
 

Thom Laughery 

Grand Knight 
grandknight@kofc11187.com 

614 284-4441 

 
 
 
 
 

www.kofc11187.com 

Happy St. Patrick’s Day 
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600 Hill Road North,  1 March 2022 
Pickerington, Ohio 43147 Volume 29, Issue 5 

Chaplains Corner 
 

I write this email in two capacities; the Pastor of Seton  
Parish and your Council's Chaplain.  I have asked that our 
Worthy Grand Knight share it with all of you. 
 

It hardly seems possible that Lent is just around the corner. 
As you know, the Lenten Season is season of renewal 
among other themes. It is common that many engage in 
many devotional practices and are conscious about the  
spiritual of their lives. At the same time, many are well 
aware of Lent being, for lack of a better term, the season 
during which Knights of Columbus Councils and/or  
Parishes conduct a Fish Fry. The combination of these 
means that there is a strong hope that many who have not 
been on our campus, at Masses, or participating in other 
parish events since the beginning of the pandemic or even 
before, might return. We have no way of being certain. 

 

It is with understanding that I am asking for your assistance. 

While I understand and appreciate that the Fish Fry is  
probably the Council's biggest fundraiser, I also know it is a 
social event. This means that it is a prime opportunity as 
Catholics, parishioners and missionary disciples to see each 
Friday in which the Council as a whole and each of us  
individually to engage in what is called the New  
Evangelization. This means that patrons and all involved 
have an experience of feeling welcomed and that those 
whom we may not have seen for quite some time have been 
missed. This is true for Council Members as Parishioners. 
 

One of the challenges that has come about over the past 
several years is on how to motivate our brothers and sisters 
who have  become accustomed to doing everything virtually 
to see that nothing can totally replace the Ministry of  
Presence and Community.  
 

The Knights are an integral part of Seton Parish and are very 
generous to the parish in many ways. The Council is more 
than a Social Club or Civic Group or Fundraising Group. It 
is also a ministerial group whose ministry promote the 
Christian and Catholic Faith in communion with the Church 
and its Dioceses and Parishes. Therefore, each Council is 
called to remain outward in their focus. 
 

The Council here at Seton is well known for its generosity 
to the parish whether it be financial support or in its  
members being active participants in the many and varied 
ministries and events within the parish. Unfortunately,  
during some of the years in the priesthood, I have seen some 
Councils that have been more inward in focus that have  
concentrated on business activities such as operating social 
clubs and bars. Participation in the sacramental life of the 
parish or parishes with which they were connected was  
minimal. In a sense, Councils became the equivalent of an 
alternative parish if you will. Spirituality was definitely  
secondary. Many of these Councils have failed and no  
longer exist. 

 

In addition, one reality of which all of us need to be aware, 
is that our parish at present has only two people doing  
facility work. This means that all of us need to be mindful 
that set-up, clean-up and many others needs in regard to 
facilities and maintenance may not be addressed in the same 
manner as in the past. Your patience and understanding in 
these needed as is anything that can be done to assist Jim 
and Mark. 

 

I am praying for all will have a Grace-filled Lent and that 
the Fish Fry each Friday is a success not only materially but 
also spiritually. 

 

God's blessings! 
 

Fr. Leo Connolly 
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Membership Meeting Notes - February 9, 2022  
 

Deputy Grand Knight Francis Wilamosky called the meeting to order 
at 7:00 pm with prayer. 

 

Roll Call of Officers:  Roll Call was not taken, but missing were the 
Chaplain, Grand Knight, Chancellor, and Lecturer.  Ralph Blamer 
motioned to approve the minutes from last month’s meeting after  
correction of the date for the Grace Fellowship Church donating All 
Fairfield-Lancaster public transportation bus fares for all Pickerington 
riders to 1/10/22 to 2/28/22 and not 1/1/22 as listed, Mike Croyle 2nd.  
Voted upon and passed. 

 

Chaplains Report:  Absent, no report. 
 

Membership and Reading of Applications:  Tim Lee reported we 
currently have 260 members, with two transfers out, Deacon Hector 
Raymond and Albert Tommazo.   Bernard Holland became an Honrary 
Life member; Anthony Sheck, Alexander Pokora, and Edward Haug 
became Honorary Members.   Need 6 new members to reach our  
membership goal for this Faternal Year.  Plans to have another  
Membership Drive in March and speak at each of the Masses. 

 

Grand Knight’s Report:  DGK Francis Wilamosky reported that 8 
Knights helped to shovel Tom Wagner’s driveway on 2/6/22.   
Attended the Clergy Dinner on 1/30/22 along with Father Leo, 450 
people attended; Wife Appreciation Dinner is moved to May; prices 
are being raised for the Fish Fries; Fairfield County has 20 different 
opportunities for volunteering or donating; the 4 free tickets received 
for being a Silver Sponsor for the Men’s and Women’s Conference 
were given to the RICA program, encourage members to attend,  
meeting in the parking lot at 6:30 am to car pool, more details will be 
in this week’s bulletin.  

 

Chancellor Report:  Absent, no report. 
 

Treasurer Report:  DJ Murphy sent out the financial report to the 
officers and program chairs, let him know if there are any questions or 
if anyone wants the numbers, all bills have been paid, entries have 
been properly reconciled. 
Financial Secretary Report:  Frank Hare reported that the Annual 
Survey of Fraternal Activity and the Audit have both been filed.   
Supreme has a new “Affiliate Member” classification for those  
Council members who have not paid dues in years which will then be 
removed from the local Council roster and go on the Supreme Council 
roster.  He discussed a list of 30 members with Council elders and 
plans to provide 24 names to the GK who then submits them to the 
District Deputy, needs to occur by 2/28/22.  

 

Trustee Report:  Wayne Patterson, no report. 
 

Report of the Fourth Degree:  Wayne Patterson stated the next  
Assembly meeting is Wednesday, 2/16/22 at 6:30 pm in the PAC,  
everyone welcomed, with a Chili Cookoff meal, winner receives a gift 
card.  This spring each of the 3 Parishes in the Assembly will have a 
designated parking spot for a Veteran, “Reserve for Purple Heart”.   
SK Frank Hare mentioned the off-site formal social event for 4th  
degree members on Sunday, 3/20/22, going to 9:30 am Mass at Seton, 
then going out for breakfast and attending the matinee play, “Arsenic 
and Old Lace”, at Pickerington Community Theater with the  
Assembly paying for the tickets, mark your calendar. 
 

Report on Programs and Committees 
 

Program Director:  Bob Coholich submits the reports as he receives 
them, plans to give more details at the next Business Meeting. 

 

Benevolent:  Mike Croyle, no report. 
 

Community Director:  Dan Murphy stated that there are a lot of  
community activities in Fairfield County, has been sending out emails 
to all Knights in regards to opportunities to learn and help people, for 
volunteering or donating.  Plans to pick up tickets for the  Super Cash 
Bonanza raffle, looking for help in stuffing envelopes. 

 

Church Director:   Wayne Patterson, no report. 

 

Family Director:  Chuck Slaby reported that the St. Patrick’s Dance 
is 3/19/22, will be promoting Good Friday services, Easter Egg Hunt is 
the Saturday before Easter, and needs nominations for “Family of the 
Year” by the end of March, let either him or Thom Laughery know. 

 

Right To Life:  Mike Gohr talked about the upcoming “Faithful At 
the End of Life” program on Tuesday, 2/15/22 at 6:30 pm at Herrmann 
Hall, contacted all Churches and K of C Councils on the east side, 
plans to talk at each Mass this weekend.  Would encourage everyone 
to attend. 

 

Pancake Breakfast:  Next one is on 2/20/22 after all 3 masses, will 
need volunteers. 

 

Cinnamon Roll Sale:  Chuck Slaby, Mike Gohr, and Mark Decker 
volunteered to co-chair a Cinnamon Roll Committee, plan to have one 
4/24/22 and another in the fall, looking at 500 cinnamon rolls, sell at 
$3 each, will need 10 volunteers to help, and do not plan on taking  
pre-orders for the first one, may consider later. 

 

Fish Fry:  Frank Hare reported that the Fish Fry Committee  
appreciated the comments at the Business Meeting, plan the same  
offerings and quality of food, and decided to raise the price $XX for 
dine-in or carryout fish to $XX and salmon to $XX, children ages 6-12 
stays at $XX, macaroni and cheese stays at $XX, starts 3/4/22, has  
sign-up sheets for various positions, and needs extra help breaking 
down tables and chairs a the end of the night, will also need desserts.  
Plans a work party on 2/19/22 at 9 am in the PAC to clean the kitchen 
and get things set up. 

 

Unfinished Business: 
 

MOTION:   Dan Murphy made a motion to donate $XXX from the 
Community Budget to Seton Parish St. Vincent de Paul Society, 2nd by 
Bob Coholich.  Discussion occurred, voted upon and passed. 
 

MOTION:   Dan Murphy made a motion to donate $XXX to Seton 
Parish for the Catholic U.S.A. Tornado Relief Fund to assist the  
tornado victims in KY, 2nd by Tim Lee.  Discussion occurred, voted 
and failed, and did not pass. 

 

MOTION:  Wayne Patterson made a motion to donate up to $XXX to 
the Parish to purchase new vestments, stoles, and Eucharistic supplies, 
2nd by Dan Murphy, decided to table as more information is needed at 
this time as Wayne is working with Father Leo to get an itemized list. 

 

MOTION:   Al Kluczynski made a motion to spend $XXX  from the 
Youth Budget in order to pay for four $XXX youths to attend the SPY, 
grades 7 - 12, high school retreat at the Heartland Retreat Center April 
1-3, 2022, 2nd by Mark Decker.  Discussion occurred, voted upon and 
passed. 

 

New Business: 
 

MOTION:   Frank Hare made a motion publish in the newsletter to 
spend up to $XXX from the Capital Benefits Fund to purchase a new 
ice machine for the PAC, split the cost 50/50 with the Parish, plus pay 
all the plumbing cost to move the ice machine, 2nd by Jesus Garcia. 

 

Field Agent Report:  Mike Dippold stated that Knights of Columbus 
Long Term Care insurance is the best in North America, can apply and 
no premium commitment until approved by underwriting.  Starting 
3/1/22, direct surrender withdrawals can be processed on line.  The 
next thing they are looking at is allowing to pay life insurance  
premiums by credit card. Annuity reports are all sent out at year end 
rather than on their anniversary date.  Tax date is 4/18/22, let him 
know if you would like to create an IRA for tax savings.  Mike can be 
reached at (614) 847-0649. 

 

District Deputy Report:  Absent, no report.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Membership Meeting Minutes (Continued on page 3) 
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Brothers in Need:  Deacon Greg Waybright, Maureen Patterson,  
Steve Patterson, Sandra Blamer, Carrie Ebert, Tristan Shaft & Family, 
Jeff Samborsky, Tricia Bliss, Doreen Pant, Dennis Speltz, Shawn Rob-
erts, Joel Oconer, Kim Mason, Jocyln Coholich, Rich Ferne, Joanie 
Croyle, Tom Wagner, and Thom Laughery. 

 

Lecturer Report:  Absent, no report. 
 

Deputy Grand Knight Francis Wilamosky thanked everyone for com-
ing out this evening and invited them to join for some refreshments in 
the kitchen, then officially closed the meeting at 8:20 pm.  Next mem-
bership meeting is scheduled for March 9th at 7:00 pm, with the rosary 
being prayed at 6:30 pm. 

 

Business Planning Meeting Notes - March 1, 2022 

 

Grand Knight Thom Laughery called the meeting to order at 6:31 pm 
with prayer. 

 

Roll Call of Officers:  Roll Call was taken and missing was the  
Chancellor, 1st Year Trustee and Lecturer, all excused. 

 

Grand Knight:  GK Thom Laughery read the email, dated 2/21/22, 
from Father Leo pertaining to “Food for Thought” that Thom sent to 
all Council members with several points to focus on, that each Knight 
should individually engage in what is called the New Evangelization 
meaning that patrons and all involved have an experience of feeling 
welcomed and in the ministry of promoting the Christian and Catholic 
Faith, and helping with set-up, clean-up and other needs in regards to 
the facilities.  When you see Father Leo, thank him for his email  
comments.  As a reminder, the Council protocol requires that all  
requests pertaining to the Parish need to be brought to the Grand 
Knight who will then present it to the Council or Trustees/Officers and 
then the Grand Knight will approach Father Leo or the Office with the 
request. 

 

Deputy Grand Knight:  DGK Francis Wilamosky stated that 25 to 30 
guys from Seton attended the Men’s Conference on 2/26/22, good 
turnout, 1700 attendees, speakers were good.  Will need Greeters at 
masses this upcoming weekend, 3/5 and 3/6, wear your Knights shirt.  
Join us in praying the rosary at 8 am on 3/5/22 in the Chapel for  
Eucharistic Adoration with Exposition at 8:50 am. The Video  
Coordinator for the Diocese will be attending our 3/11/22 Fish Fry.  
Consider attending the 2 day event, “Rescue Project Live” by Father 
John Riccardo at the Ohio Expo Center on 6/18-19/22. 

 

Treasurer’s Report:  DJ Murphy sent out the numbers to the Officers 
and Directors, any questions or if you want to receive a copy, let him 
know.  Everything balances, reconciled and up to date. 

 

Financial Secretary Report:  Frank Hare reported that his “Affiliate 
Member” classification list of 24 Council members who have not paid 
dues in years had been approved by the Grand Knight, the acting  
District Deputy and sent to Supreme, once Supreme approves the list, 
those members will be removed from our Council which will reduce 
our membership numbers.   Have collected $XXX in 2022 dues, but 
still waiting for 19 members to pay. 

 

Advocate:  Mark Decker has reviewed all the documents as he  
continues to revise the By-Laws of the Council, plans to update them 
over the next several weeks, and then the Council can review them 
prior to having them submitted to Supreme for final approval. 

 

Membership:   Tim Lee reported we currently have 259 members, no 
membership changes.  Plans to have a Membership Drive in March, 
GK Thom Laughery will check with Father Leo to see if Tim can 
speak at each Mass one weekend.  Suggested that Tim contact the 
RCIA program so he can inform members what the Knights do. 

 

Trustees:  Jesus Garcia, no report. 
 

Report on Programs and Committees 
 

Program Director:  Bob Coholich needs the hours worked that apply 

Membership Meeting Minutes (Continued from page 2) to certain events and fund raising activities.  Needs to submit the  
annual report by the end of April.  

 

Right to Life:  Absent, no report, but GK Thom Laughery thanked 
Mike Gohr for coordinating the “Faithful At the End of Life” program 
on 2/15/22 in Herrmann Hall, 125 people attended.  Mike will be 
working on a Part 2 presentation. 

 

Community Director:  Dan Murphy reported that 174 “Super Cash 
Bonanza” raffle tickets have been sold, first turn in is due later this 
month, please bring to next week’s membership meeting. At a recent 
board meeting, Jeannette Curtis, Executive Director for Fairfield  
2-1-1, gave a shout out to our Council for our members volunteering / 
participating in some of their programs. 

 

Family Director:  Chuck Slaby reported that the St. Patrick’s Dance 
is 3/19/22 and he is working with Dick Petersen on the details;  
promoting via posters a reminder to attend Good Friday services;  
Easter Egg Hunt is Saturday, 4/16/22, suggested asking the MOMS 
Group (Mothers of Ministry) to fill the Easter eggs; and needs  
nominations for “Family of the Year” by the end of March, does not 
need to be a Knight. 

 

Fish Fries:  Frank Hare talked about the upcoming 6 Fish Fries  
starting 3/4/22, has 685 portions ready to go, spent $XXX for supplies 
thus far, will need desserts by 4:30 pm especially week 2,4,6 as the 
MOMS Group will do weeks 1,3,5.  Four ladies have volunteered to 
scoop food at 11 am, the Boy Scouts will be selling pop, has sign-up 
sheets with the biggest need is at 7 pm to break down tables/chairs and 
clean up, and finally publicize/promote the Fish Fries with others. 

 

Technical Director:  Tim Lee volunteered to replace Rick Schlachter 
as the Council’s Technical Director.  Rick had set up and processed 
Zoom meetings when they were needed. 

 

Unfinished Business: 
 

MOTION:  Wayne Patterson made a motion to donate up to $XXX to 
the Parish to purchase new vestments, stoles, and Eucharistic supplies, 
2nd by Dan Murphy, decided to table as more information is needed at 
this time as Wayne is working with Father Leo to get an itemized list. 

 

MOTION:  Frank Hare made a motion to publish in the newsletter to 
spend up to $XXX from the Capital Benefits Fund to purchase a new 
ice machine for the PAC, split the cost 50/50 with the Parish, plus pay 
all the plumbing cost to move the ice machine, 2nd by Jesus Garcia. 

 

New Business: 
 

MOTION:  Chuck Slaby made a motion to spend up to $XXX from 
the Family Budget for the St. Patrick’s Dance on 3/19/22 and the  
Easter Egg Hunt on 4/16/22, 2nd by Mark Decker, discussion and  
voting will occur at the 3/9/22 membership meeting. 

 

MOTION:   Dan Murphy, instead of donating to the “American 
Wheelchair Mission” since they do not provide any wheelchairs to the 
State of Ohio, made a motion to donate $XXX from the Community 
Budget to the Fairfield Center for Disabilities and Cerebral Palsy to 
purchase medical equipment for their “Equipment Loan Closet”  
program where wheelchairs, walkers, canes, crutches, etc., are  
distributed free of charge to anyone in need who then return the item 
when they are no longer in use, 2nd by Tim Lee, discussion and voting 
will occur at the 3/9/22 membership meeting. 

 

MOTION:   Dan Murphy made a motion to donate $XXX to the 
Knights of Columbus Charities that has launched the “Ukraine  
Solidarity Fund” to support Ukrainian refugees and will match all 
funds up to $500,000, 2nd by Al Kluczynski, discussion and voting will 
occur at the 3/9/22 membership meeting. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Business Planning Meeting (Continued on page 4) 
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MOTION:  Wayne Patterson made a motion to donate $XXX from 
the Church Budget for the seminary program called RSVP, Refund 
Support Vocations Program, with a check sent to Seton’s seminarian 
Zack Goodchild, 2nd by Chuck Slaby, discussion and voting will occur 
at the 3/9/22 membership meeting. 
 

Jesus Garcia stated that the Fall Festive committee requested that he 
puts on a Car Show once again at the Seton Parish Fall Festive on  
Sunday, 8/14/22, discussion will occur at the 3/9/22 membership  
meeting. 
 

Lecturer Report:  GK Thom Laughery read an article on “Every 
Catholic Should Know: How The Apostles Died” which stated how 
the 12 Apostles and St. Paul were tormented, prosecuted, faced mar-
tyrdom and how they died.  He will email a copy of the article to all 
members so they can reflect on them during Lent. 
 

Grand Knight Thom Laughery officially closed the meeting at 7:58 pm 
with prayer.  Membership Meeting is scheduled for March 9th at 7 pm, 
come early as the rosary will be prayed at 6:30 pm. 

 

Vince Pulles, 
Recorder 

Business Planning Meeting (Continued from page 3) Chancellor’s Corner 
 

Brothers, we begin March with the beginning of our 
Lenten Journey on March 2 - Ash Wednesday.  I  
encourage each of you to pick up a Lenten Season guide 
to assist you in this journey.  We have our traditional 
little blue books at the back of church for $1.  For those on The  
Hallow app there is #Pray 40 Days with Jesus.  Magnificat has a great 
app called Lenten 2022.  You can also follow with Chris Stefanick, 
Matthew Kelly, Bishop Baron and many other catholic  
organizations online.  The point is take some time to improve your 
prayer life.  Try and pray at least 5-10 minutes per day. Try to add in 
traditional prayers like the Rosary (Prayed each night at 7PM on the 
Zoom meeting link on the parish web site) and Stations of the Cross 
(Every Friday with an episode of the Chosen following).  The current 
problems in this world show the need for extensive prayers on every 
front.  We are in a Spiritual battle for our world, our church, our  
families, our country and our souls. 
 

The Holy Father’s monthly prayer intention - 
 

MARCH 
 

For a Christian response to bioethical challenges 
We pray for Christians facing new bioethical challenges; may they 
continue to defend the dignity of all human life with prayer and action. 
 

Dick Petersen 
Chancellor 

Catholic Men’s Conference 2022 

Snow Removal 2022 

Fish Fry Update 
 

We are very proud to say that our first Lenten Fish Fry of 2022 was a 
HUGE success!  We set a new all time record - serving over 750 
meals!!  Both dine in and carryout were very, very busy. 
 

The turnout of workers was wonderful (and BIG THANKS to the 
great guys who stayed to the very end). 
 

Please let’s keep this momentum going for the next 5 weeks and set 
more records! 
 

Special appeal for Knights who may want to batter and fry fish.  We 
are down 2 (and possibly 3) of our main workers for this task in week 
2.  We are willing to train you, but know that this fast-paced position 
is demanding and messy.  We would need you by 4:00 pm.  Please 
reply to this email if interested.  
 

Much appreciation and thanks to all, 
 

The Fish Fry Guys 
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Please join us for the St. Elizabeth Ann Seton St. Patrick’s Day Party  

and celebrate a family night of Irish tradition and song. 

 
When: March 19, 2022 
Where: The PAC Center 

Doors Open at 6 pm for Dinner 
Entertainment starts at 7:00 pm 

 
DINNER MENU 

Corned Beef 
Colcannon Potatoes 

Banger (hot dogs for the kids) 
Applesauce 

Desserts 
Hot and Cold Drinks 

 
ENTERTAINMENT TO INCLUDE: 

 
Irish Music and singIrish Music and sing--aa--longlong  

ML Dance AcademyML Dance Academy  
 
 

Adults  -  $10.00 

Children under 10  -  $6.00 

4 and Under  -  FREE 
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2021/2022 Council 11187 Calendar (Tentative) 

        

July  August  September 

04 Knight's Mass  4 Membership Meeting - 7:00  5 Knight's Mass 

06 Business Meeting - 6:30  8 Knight's Mass  8 Membership Meeting - 7:00* 

14 Membership Meeting - 7:00  8-12 Festival Final Prep  15 Assembly Meeting 
21 Assembly Meeting  18 Assembly Meeting    

27 Business Meeting - 6.30  25 Social Night  6 Labor Day 

   31 Business Meeting - 6:30*    
04 Independence Day       

    School Starts    

        

   13-15 Seton Festival    
   29 Seton Open    

        

October  November  December 

3 Knight's Mass  3 Business Meeting - 6:30*  5 Knight's Mass 

5 Business Meeting - 6:30*  7 Knight's Mass  8 Membership Meeting - 7:00* 

13 Membership Meeting - 7:00*  10 Membership Meeting - 7:00*  15 Assembly Meeting 
20 Assembly Meeting  -  PAC  17 Assembly Meeting    

27 Social Night  30 Business Meeting - 6:30  31 New Year's Eve 

        

11 Columbus Day  11 Veterans Day  25 Christmas Day 

12 Council Anniversary  25 Thanksgiving    

      19 3rd Pancake Breakfast w/ 

17 1st Pancake Breakfast  21 2nd Pancake Breakfast   Santa 
23 Family Fun Festival       

        

        

January 2022  February  March 

2 Knight's Mass  1 Business Meeting - 6:30*  1 Business Meeting - 6:30* 
4 Business Meeting - 6:30*  6 Knight's Mass  6 Knight's Mass 

12 Membership Meeting - 7:00*  9 Membership Meeting - 7:00*  9 Membership Meeting - 7:00* 

19 Assembly Meeting  16 Assembly Meeting  16 Assembly Meeting 
26 Social Night  23 Social Night  23 Social Night 

        

01 New Year's Day  14 Valentine's Day  17 St Patrick’s Day 

17 MLK Birthday  21 President's Day    

      2 Ash Wednesday 

16 4th Pancake Breakfast  20 5th Pancake Breakfast    

      4 1st Fish Fry 

      11 2nd Fish Fry 

      18 3rd Fish Fry 

      19 St Patty's Party 

      25 4th Fish Fry 

        

April  May   June 

3 Knight's Mass  1 Knight's Mass  5 Knight's Mass 
5 Business Meeting - 6:30*  3 Business Meeting - 6:30*  8 Membership Meeting - 7:00* 

13 Membership Meeting - 7:00*  11 Membership Meeting - 7:00*  15 Assembly Meeting 

20 Assembly Meeting  18 Assembly Meeting  29 Social Night 
27 Social Night  25 Social Night    

   31 Business Meeting - 6:30*  14 Flag Day 

15 Tax Day     19 Father's Day 

   8 Mother's Day    

10-16 Holy Week  30 Memorial Day  4 Blue Coats Dinner 

17 Easter       

   15 Wives’ Appreciation Dinner    

1 5th Fish Fry       

8 6th Fish Fry       

16 Easter Egg Hunt       
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Prayer Corner 
Brothers in Need:  Deacon Greg Waybright, Maureen Patterson, Steve Patterson, Sandra Blamer, Carrie Ebert,  
Tristan Shaft & Family, Jeff Samborsky, Tricia Bliss, Doreen Pant, Dennis Speltz, Shawn Roberts, Joel Oconer, Kim 
Mason, Joslyn Coholich, Rich Ferne, Joanie Croyle, Tom Wagner, and Thom Laughery.  Pray for our Clergy, First  
Responders, our Military, and the Country. 

Comments or Articles  

Jesus Garcia 

Phone:  (6**) 577-9016 

Email:  jvlag3@charter.net 

Articles due by the 25th  

of each month 

Join Us 

March 2022 

1 Business Meeting - 6:30* 

6 Knight's Mass 

9 Membership Meeting - 7:00* 

16 Assembly Meeting 

23 Social Night 

  

17 St Patrick’s Day 

  

2 Ash Wednesday 

  

4 1st Fish Fry 

11 2nd Fish Fry 

18 3rd Fish Fry 

19 St Patty's Party 

25 4th Fish Fry 

  

  

April 2022 

3 Knight's Mass 

5 Business Meeting - 6:30* 

13 Membership Meeting - 7:00* 

20 Assembly Meeting 

27 Social Night 

  

15 Tax Day 

  

10-16 Holy Week 

17 Easter 

  

1 5th Fish Fry 

8 6th Fish Fry 

16 Easter Egg Hunt 

  

  

  

  

Prospect Card 

2021/22 Council Officers 

Chaplain                                                      chaplain@kofc11187.com 

Fr. Leo Connolly (6**) 833-0482 

Grand Knight                                        grandknight@kofc11187.com 

Thom Laughery (6**) 837-3623 

Deputy Grand Knight                 deputygrandknight@kofc11187.com 

Francis Wilamosky (6**) 561-1961 

Chancellor                                                chancellor@kofc11187.com 

Richard Petersen, PGK (6**) 868-8615 

Advocate                                                     advocate@kofc11187.com 

Shawn Roberts (6**) 397-5798 

Financial Secretary                       financialsecretary@kofc11187.com 

Frank Hare, PGK (7**) 964-3580 

Treasurer                                                     treasurer@kofc11187.com 

DJ Murphy (6**) 860-9488 

Recorder                                                      recorder@kofc11187.com 

Vince Pulles  (6**) 321-4395  

Warden                                                          warden@kofc11187.com 

Jeffrey Oconer (6**) 209-3190 

Inside Guard                                           insideguard@kofc11187.com 

Timothy Lee (2*7*0) 978-0157 

Outside Guard                                      outsideguard@kofc11187.com 

Raymond Ganem (6**) 214-8037 

3 Year Trustee                                              trustees@kofc11187.com 

Jesus Garcia, PGK, PFN (6**) 577-9016 

2 Year Trustee  

Wayne Patterson, PGK, PFN (6**) 833-0980 

1 Year Trustee 

Mike Sillings, PGK (6**) 312-8949 

Lecturer                                                        lecturer@kofc11187.com 

William Richards (6**) 905-1319 

Membership                                          membership@kofc11187.com 

Timothy Lee (2*7*0) 978-0157 

Publicity                                            publicrelations@kofc11187.com 

Francis Wilamosky (6**) 561-1961 

Technical Director                           technicaldirector@kofc11187.com 

Richard Schlachter (6**) 352-1935 

District Deputy                                                 ugotme2@icloud.com 

Bill Merriman (6**) 397-5745 

Field Agent                                                michael.dippold@kofc.org 

Mike Dippold (6**) 847-0649 

  

mailto:chaplain@kofc11187.com

